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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, 12th March  2007

Headed Item No. 4(b)(i)

Housing and Social Development Strategic Policy Committee
Report of Meeting of 15th February, 2007
PRESENT:

Members:



Council Officials:
Cllr. M. Corr (Chair)


P. Poole

Director of Housing

Cllr. R. Dowds


J. Quinlivan

Senior Executive Officer

Cllr. T. Gilligan


M. O’Shaughnessy
Senior Executive Officer

Cllr. C. King



C. Ward

Administrative Officer

Cllr. T. Ridge



J. Kelly

Senior Staff Officer 

Cllr. M. Ardagh




Mr. Roderick Smith

Community Forum

Ms. Betty Tyrrell-Collard
Trade Union

*Mr. Geoff Corcoran,

Tallaght Homeless Advice Unit

Mr. Corcoran attended as an observer as he is awaiting confirmation of acceptance of nomination from the Council.

The minutes of the previous meeting were confirmed

The SPC was advised that the Minister for Housing and Urban Renewal had approved the Council’s proposed Scheme of Letting Priorities on 20th December 2006.  Arrangement will now be made to put the scheme into operation and Members will be invited to a workshop to explain the differences in the operation of the scheme.

Additions to Affordable Housing Scheme

The Affordable Housing Initiative through the Affordable Housing Partnership announced a new stream of affordable units.  113 are in South Dublin.  The income levels to avail of these units has been raised by the AHP and in order for South Dublin County Council to process the applications the Council Scheme would also have to raise its income limits.  The SPC recommends that the Council increase the affordable limits for these units.  “That this SPC recommend that the affordable housing scheme be amended to accommodate a new stream of affordable housing which is made available through the Department of Environment, Heritage and Local Government – the income limits to read between €45,000 and €58,000 (previously €56,000) for a single applicant and €75,000 as joint applicants.”
Anti-Social Behaviour Study Trip Report

A report was provided and discussion followed on the study trip to Manchester made by the Members.  A number of questions were posed on how the benefit could translate to South Dublin and it was agreed to set up a small sub-committee to consider the implications.

Review of Tenancy Agreements
The sub-group on the review is continuing to meet and legal advice is needed before presenting a final report.

Joint Meeting with Planning and Development SPC

A suggestion for a workshop is to be passed to the Planning and Development SPC to enable a discussion on management companies to be held.

Request for Review of Affordable Housing Strategy

A paper was presented outlining the rationale behind the 15%.  It was agreed that following a review of the Regional Planning Guidelines the 15% would also be reviewed in the light of the new findings.

Tenant Purchase Prices vs Affordable Housing Purchases

Following a request for the Tallaght Area Committee Meeting a review was undertaken.  It was noted that the average price paid for a tenant purchase property in 2006 was €132,000 and therefore the gap was a perceived gap.  It was agreed that there would be a publicity initiative informing tenants of the benefits of tenant purchasing.
